Additional Information:  A Phase II Environmental Site Assessment was performed by Herrera Environmental on 01/11/1999.  The Summary and Recommendation was as follows:

1. Chlorinated pesticides contamination was found along the northeastern edge of the concrete pad slightly above MTCA method B cleanup levels.

2. No samples were collected to assess the extent of contamination along the northwestern edge of the pad due to lack of access along the noise barrier.

Recommendations:

Further testing should be conducted in the area along the noise barrier after the concrete structures are removed.  Full extent of contamination should be delineated and affected soil removed and taken to an approved treatment or disposal facility.

City Light intends to deal with contamination issues on a case-by-case basis with the potential purchaser, future use and the type of contamination being the major factors.   

